
 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #7 
Lake Grace District High School 

Thursday 16th May 2024 

Citizenship | Scholarship | Responsibility | Respect | Commitment  

Term 2 

 Upcoming Events 

Phone: (08) 9865 4500 Address:  1 School Place, Lake Grace, W.A, 6353 

Email: lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

Year 8-10 Cadet Camp 

Tuesday 28th May to 

Friday 31st May 

 
WA Day Holiday 

Monday 3rd June 

 
Student Development 

Day ( NO SCHOOL) 

Tuesday 4th June 

 
MSP School Photos 

Thursday 6th June 

 
Faction Cross Country 

Friday 7th June  

TBC  

 
Interschool Cross 

Country 

Friday 14th June  

TBC 

 
Canteen Change from 

Monday—Tuesday 

Tuesday 18th June 

 
Year 10 Work 

Placement 

Week 10 

 

SCHOOL HOURS 

Monday (early close) 

8.45am—2.30pm 

Tuesday to Friday 

8.45am—3.15pm 
 

The Year 8-10 students were given the  opportunity to attend The Youth Health and 

Wellbeing Festival (funded by Healthways, Moorditj Youth and Shire of Narrogin).  

It was such a great day, providing a fun and educational experience to young 

people, promoting positive physical and mental health, along with healthy         

lifestyle choices.  

Thanks to Mrs Trevenen and Mrs Desmond for allowing this opportunity to happen 

for our high school students. 



 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #7 
Lake Grace District High School 

Message from the Principal: Kerrianne Mills 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Hello LGDHS Community, 

 

Just an update on our Voluntary Contributions; Kindy 80%, PP 82%, Yr 1-6 70%, Yr 7-10 30% and Electives 36%.      

Elective Contributions are really important to provide Home Ec. ingredients & resources for D&T, without these 

funds our programs will not be as valuable nor as well resourced. It is important that these are acknowledged and 

paid. To have quality programs, the school requires voluntary contributions to be paid.  

 

LGDHS Business Plan has been endorsed by the School Board. This has been a work in progress and I thank all   

contributors, especially our staff that have worked collaboratively to produce a document we can be proud of. 

The Business Plan provides targets and guidance to direct the school for the future three years.  

 

School Board would like to welcome Alex Duckworth and Kimberley Chappell to the Board as    

parent representatives. We look forward to working with you in your new roles. 

 

Next Friday is P&C Appreciation Day. Many hands make light work and the P&C is a valuable            

resource that we need to assist with projects and funding to help achieve many wonderful things at our school. 

Most recently novel sets for our secondary literacy program, blinds in the English secondary room and a generous 

donation towards the implementation of The Spare Puppets Theatre Production. This is just a few things that these 

wonderful group of parents contribute to our school. A huge thank you goes out to our P&C. The P&C are always 

looking for new members to join the team and bring some passion, enthusiasm and new ideas. They are currently 

looking for a secretary in the committee role but if you’d just like to attend a meeting or find out more information 

please read the P & C update on page 4.  

 

Uniform update: It has been raised with the administration team that the secondary students don’t really have a 

warm enough jumper to wear to school. Those students fortunate to have a Canberra jacket have been wearing 

these on our recent chilly days. At the School Board meeting this week the uniform policy was discussed to make 

amendments around the options we have, especially at a secondary student level. It was agreed upon that            

secondary students can wear their Canberra jackets for this year (2024 ) only and as of next year they will not be 

allowed, as per the wearing of previous years leavers jackets, jumpers and shirts. I have discussed with the P&C 

uniform coordinator what options we have and it has been decided that black polar fleece jumpers will be the 

winter uniform for secondary students. This will align with our uniform policy and although similar to our primary, still 

gives our secondary students their individualised identity. Once the new jumpers are organised they will be              

promoted for your purchase. The P&C are also looking into options for ‘bottoms’, this is an reminder that leggings 

and bike shorts are NOT permissible options as uniform and all shorts must be mid-thigh in length. 

Thank you LGDHS P & C 
for all you do!!! 
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Message from the Principal: Kerrianne Mills 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

The National School Opinion Survey will be sent out to all families this term. I strongly      

encourage you to take the time and complete this survey so that we can gain                

feedback on what we do well here at LGDHS, where we can improve and how our    

families and community engage with our school. The survey link will be promoted in 

many platforms so please keep your eyes open for this.  

 

The students have been participating in lots of incursions, excursions, camps and sporting 

events already this term and we are already half way through Term 2. With an action 

packed second half of the term still to come and winter sports in full swing I ask that you 

all look after yourselves and rest up when you can. We have already been impacted by 

dreaded lurgies of gastro, colds and covid.  

 

Don’t forget Tuesday 4th June, the day after the long weekend is now a School Development Day and students 

will get an extra day of rest whilst staff attend school to attend 

professional learning. School photos will be that Thursday. 

 

Finally, I would like to wish Tuscany all the very best for her next 

adventure as a Mum, with her last day being this Friday at 

school. I am sure both herself and Harry are very excited to 

begin this next chapter of their lives. Good luck!  

In her wake we would like to extend a warm welcome to Sue 

Moorfield who will be taking on secondary Maths and Science          

commencing week 8. 

 

Kind Regards 

 

Kerrianne Mills | Principal 



 

 

Dear Lake Grace Community,  

                                            

Since the last newsletter the Lake Grace P&C hosted a           

Mother’s Day themed seniors lunch on Thursday the 2nd May 

at the CWA hall. 

Thank you to Sarah, Phebe and Yella for making themselves 

available to prepare and serve the lunch to the 15 seniors 

who attended. Thank you also to all those who donated or 

prepared the food for the lunch. 

Socks socks socks!! 

For the month of May, the Lake Grace P&C 

are running a sock fundraiser. 

To get involved simply follow the 

below link and purchase as many socks as you 

wish.  

There is a wide range of fun designs for the 

whole family and each order is shipped            

directly to you the following day. 

Please share the post on the P&C Facebook page - Lake 

Grace DHS P and C and encourage your family and friends to 

order some socks of their own and support our P&C.  

Use the below link and get ordering: 

https://sockable.com.au/collections/socks?ref=LAKEGRACEDHSPC 

 

 

 

 

 

Best wishes, 

Nikki Lewis | P&C President 
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Lake Grace District High School 

Message from P&C President: Nikki Lewis 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Canteen Roster Term 2 

Canteen Roster Term 2 2024   

20/05/2024 Nicola Kuchling Anton Kuchling Phebe Reidy  

27/05/2024 Sarah Clarke  Chloe McDougall Teeneka Morgan 

3/06/2024 Public Holiday Public Holiday Public Holiday 

10/06/2024 Phebe Reidy  Maggie Prater    

18/06/2024 

(TUESDAY) 
Phebe Reidy Year 9 Home Ec. Year 9 Home Ec. 

24/06/2024 Teneeka Morgan Elise Bell Annie Argent 

Our next meeting is scheduled for Monday 10th June @ 6:30pm.  

Please send any agenda items or your apologies to Lakegrace.pandc@gmail.com 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/319937136010968/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/319937136010968/
https://sockable.com.au/collections/socks?ref=LAKEGRACEDHSPC&fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0FBRf55vrd6q_AoByEKHcUrYyvvl6I9MZ4lyOz1rWRJX-oAxelIRjO0WI_aem_AS1e6wtycUJ1ORyhbuVN077e5fuEX1MSZrGcMdp35gvsucSPZWtH61eFDiCG_eEW18KSHVflSWvIwd0Q8WkBZqo8
mailto:Lakegrace.pandc@gmail.com
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Year 1 and 2 Assembly & Mothers Day Tribute 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Interschool Swimming Record Breakers 
and Sportsmanship nominees 

Mrs Bambling & the Choir Singing “You Are  
My Sunshine” for all the special Mums and 

stand In Mums. 

Congratulations Honour Certificate Recipients!! 
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Lake Grace District High School 

Premiers Reading Challenge 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Lake Grace District High School 

Message from the Chaplain: Brodie Simmons 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Hello everyone, 

The last few weeks the students and I have been in the library        

making the lovely Mother’s Day flowers that were handed out at the 

last assembly. We had a lot of fun making them and there were 

many creative designs. I hope everyone who received a flower           

enjoyed them. Thank you to all the student leaders who came to              

assist us. 

In other news, Breakfast Club is continuing to be well attended 

and we are enjoying hot milo now that it’s gotten cold. Special 

thanks to all who have donated jam, bread or Milo. Your                        

generosity and                      

thoughtfulness are appreciated. 

Regards 

 

Brodie Simmons | Chaplain 

Youth Mentoring Program  
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Triple P Seminar EOI 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Highschool Math with Miss Dew 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Highschool Math with Miss Dew 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Do it For Dolly Day 

LGDHS Student Leaders hosted a fundraiser to raise awareness and funds for the “Do it For Dolly Foundation.”            

Student Leaders made blue jelly cups to sell at recess and set up a blue hair spray stall before school! We raised a 

total of $180 towards to go towards the Do it For Dolly Foundation, helping them to continue to deliver bullying 

prevention and online safety programs across Australia. 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Do it For Dolly Day 

SUPPORT LINE: Support from a qualified counsellor isn’t cheap, and it’s not always accessible, which is why Dolly’s 

Dream offers a free support line for people who need it most. No referral is needed, and the line is open to anyone 

who needs support. Please note our support line is delivered by Kids Helpline in partnership with Dolly’s Dream.  

Dolly's Dream : Support Line (dollysdream.org.au)  

https://www.dollysdream.org.au/what-we-do/support-line
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Do it For Dolly Day 

Do it For Dolly Foundation has many  incredible FREE          

resources to help parents and their children. Below are 

some helpful links: 

Mental Health First Aid Training:  

 

 

Parent Hub:  

 

 

Beacon Cyber Safety App:  

Dolly's Dream : Beacon Cyber Safety App (dollysdream.org.au)  

Dolly's Dream : Parent Hub (dollysdream.org.au)  

Dolly's Dream : Mental Health First 

https://www.dollysdream.org.au/what-we-do/beacon-cyber-safety-app
https://www.dollysdream.org.au/parent-hub
https://www.dollysdream.org.au/what-we-do/mental-health-first-aid-training


 

 

No Canteen  Canteen  


